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         JULY 1, 2003

SUBJECT:  
METRO SAN GABRIEL VALLEY PASSENGER COMPLAINTS

ACTION:
RECEIVE AND FILE

BACKGROUND

Governance Council members have directed staff to provide an overview of the number, and type of customer complaints that are reported on the San Gabriel Valley Sector bus service.

DISCUSSION

Staff has collected and summarized all of the customer comments regarding SGV service received during the past 5-½ months.  During this period from January 1, 2003 to mid-June, 1,227 customer comments were received.  These comments are summarized on Attachment A.   This attachment provides a ranking of customer comments by bus line, bus operator, and by type of comment.

The most frequent customer complaint is for Pass Ups, with 250, or 20% of the total comments received this calendar year.   This is reflective of crowding on some of our bus lines, as well as bus operator behavior.  The next highest complaint is for Operator Discourtesy.  When combined is those for Operator Conduct, they total 211, or 17% of the comments totals.  The term comment is used, because not all recorded customer input, are complaints.  For example, for the period monitored, 75 Commendations (Operator) the sixth highest category, were received.  

When our customer’s positive comments are taken out of the total, the San Gabriel Valley was receiving customer complaint at an average rate of about 3.9 per 100,000 passengers that we carried.  It is anticipated that as our service quality improves, this rate should go down.  However, it is typical, that following significant service changes, such as the one we implemented in June, that customer complaints go up.

The bus line that received the most customer comments was Line 180/181/380 (Pasadena-Glendale-Hollywood) with 172.  This line also received the highest number of complaints regarding Pass Ups, with a total of 48.    The next highest customer comment recipient is Line 78/79 (Huntington Dr. – Main St. - Las Tunas Dr.) with a total of 89.  This was also the next highest line for customer complaint regarding Pass Up, with 20.  These lines have received additional service with the June service changes, and will also receive additional service monitoring, as part of our improved street supervision and service-monitoring program.

Finally, there were a number of Bus Operators who received a significant number of customer comments during this period.  There were twenty operators who have received more than one customer comment per month.  Those employees with high numbers of complaints will be, or have already received additional training.  Those with high numbers of complaints regarding discourtesy or pass ups will be receiving additional monitoring.

CONCLUSION 

With the introduction of new management at our operating divisions and within the SGV Sector, higher levels of street supervision, the implementation of transit service shoppers, and other programs, it is anticipated that higher customer satisfaction will result.  The initial focus will be placed on lines, locations, and employees that present persistent challenges to our service quality goals.

ATTACHMENT

A. San Gabriel Valley Service Sector Summary of Customer Comments
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